Department for
Communities and
Local Government

Stephen Halsey, 30 April 2015
Head of Paid Service

London Borough of Tower Hamlets

Town Hall

6™ Floor, Mulberry Place

5 Clove Crescent

London

E14 2BG

Dear Mr Halsey,

THE COUNCIL OF THE LONDON BOROUGH OF TOWER HAMLETS:
UNDERTAKINGS ON THE RETENTION AND PRESERVATION OF RECORDS

Thank you for your letter of 30" April 2015 providing undertakings by your Authority in
relation to the retention of information and records by the Authority.

The Secretary of State considers that the undertakings your Authority has given avoid
the need for an immediate Direction. The undertaking will remain in place pending
decisions on whether or not to proceed with the proposed additional Directions.

I am copying this letter to the Authority’s Section 151 Officer, and to its Monitoring
Officer.

Yours sincerely,

P Kool

P ROWSELL

Paul Rowsell Email paul.rowsell@communities.gsi.gov.uk
Deputy Director - Democracy

Department for Communities and Local Government

2" Floor NE Quarter, Fry Building

2 Marsham St, London SW1P 4DF



